Rate Committee Minutes for July 24, 2007.

Meeting called to order at 7:01 PM.

Present was Scott Evans, Thomas Evans, Robert Stevens, Susan Glann, James Tornatore,  Bill Foster, Trudy Bentley Deputy Secretary to the board.

Discussed pipe at culvert.  Talked to Chuck at the town and he is willing to work with DPW on replacing culvert at the same time as the village does the pipe.

Discussed possible options pertaining to town water supply.  Need to get something in writing that allows DPW to maintain system.

Discussed reservoir and if there is room for another one on village property.  Suggested that a survey should be done.  Mertie and Scott to work together to arrange a survey.

Fire hydrants – discussed placing them on 6” lines.

Garbage truck - discussed needed repairs.  $87,000 to replace on state bid.  Bill to check other places for possible cheaper ones.

Leak detection – Bill received information about devices that the village could purchase to do our own testing.

Next meeting July 31st in Noble Room at 7 PM

Meeting adjourned at 9:07 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Trudy Bentley

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

